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News 
 

Term 3 - 2019 
 

HOUSEMASTER’S REPORT 

 

We ended the year’s house 

competition in 3rd place behind 

Commons and Forder by only 4 

points. A large improvement from 

our 10th place of last year. This has 

been a testament to the boy’s 

commitment to the house and I 

would like to thank them all for the 

enthusiasm that they have shown 

this year. I do hope that they will be 

able to build on their performance 

and take the top spot next year. 

 

The boys have dealt with some 

tough topics during their mentor 

lessons this term and I do hope that 

they have grown from the 

experience. 

After a year with Fuller I am sad to 

say that I have stepped down as 

Housemaster to take on a new role 

at College. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Tim Orchard will be replacing me 

as of next term. I would like to wish 

him well in his new role with the 

house. I know that he will take the 

house to new heights. 

Mrs Moffatt will still be the Assistant 

Housemaster. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank all of the Fuller House staff for 

their wonderful support this year. 

Thank you to all of the parents for 

your support this year, it is invaluable 

in making sure that all of our boys 

are happy at school. 

 

And lastly, thank you to all of the 

boys. You have made my experience 

as Fuller Housemaster a wonderful 

and memorable experience which 

has taught me a great deal. 

 

Kind Regards 

Anthony Sparrow 
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NEW LEADERSHIP 

 

We said farewell to our 6th form leadership 

group at the end of this term. I would like to 

thank them for their work throughout the year 

and the contribution that they made to the 

overall running of the house. 

 

We have welcomed in the new leadership 

group for 2020. Firstly, congratulations to 

them all for being elected into this position of 

great responsibility. I would like to wish them 

all of the best for the last part of this year and 

into the new year. They have a big task 

ahead of them but I am sure they are going to 

lead the house into an even better space next 

year.  

 

Acting Prefects 

 

A Heydenrych 

JH Robinson 

CD Nandh 

TM Katzenellenbogen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House Leaders 

 

R Brokensha 

RD Fuller 

CH Groeneveld 

SH Koekemoer 

TK Whiteman 

 

Our House Captain and deputy House 

Captain for next year are still to be 

announced and I am sure that Mr Orchard will 

communicate this to you at the start of next 

term.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR HOUSE 
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ACHIEVEMENTS 
 
Sport and Cultural Awards 
We would like to congratulate the following boys 
on their awards received at our annual Sport and 
Cultural Awards Ceremony: 
 
Cultural Awards 
TMN Khoza 
Robertson Trophy for Outstanding Service to the 
Audio-Visual Society 
 
AJ Westley 
Mary-Ann Hartley Trophy for Most Outstanding 
Vocal Soloist 
 
JO Conolly 
Parklane SuperSpar Trophy for the Most 
Promising Musician 

 
Sport Awards 
H Heeralal (Shared with MR Green – Nicholson 
House) 
Hayden St John Ward Memorial Trophy  
for the Top Achiever in a Non-Official School 
Sport 
 
AAS Mbambo 
JH Snow Cup for U16 Athletics Champion 
 
N Msiya 
Ryan Clive-Smith Trophy for the Highest Placed 
Senior in the Midlands Cross-country League 
 
CM Hibbert 
Ian Rogers Trophy for the Most Competent 
Rugby Referee 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BC Webster 
Skonk Nicholson Pin for the Most Improved 
Player in the 1st Rugby XV 
AND 
Justin Joubert Trophy for the Most Valuable 
Water Polo Player 
 
TM Katzenellenbogen 
Oscar Servant Trophy for the Most Committed Tennis 
Player in the 1st Team 
 
JB Peens 
Grant Morrison Trophy for the Most Improved Tennis 
Player 
 

Outstanding Achievement 
We would like to congratulate Hemal Heeralal. He 
was awarded his full Senior Mens SA Colours for 
Karate this term. Well done! 
 
He was also named the Senior Sports boy of 2019 
at the Karate KZN Awards. 

 
 
 

 

FROM THE BOYS 


